THE ROCKEFELLER FOUNDATION
49 WEST 49th STREET, NEW YORK 20

DIVISION OF NATURAL SCIENCES AND AGRICULTURE

WARREN WEAVER, DIRECTOR R
OCKF!
J. G. HARRAR, DEPUTY DIRECTOR FOR AGRICULTURE 0‘”“" NEw YoRrRK

HARRY M. MILLER, JR., ASSOCIATE DIRECTOR ‘Q
cember 23, 195h

GERARD R. POMERAT, ASSOCIATE DIRECTOR
rusNﬁa_o 9? LLﬁﬁbtfvvq /&sr\ )

JOHN J. MC KELVEY, JR., ASSISTANT DIRECTOR
wranag Y1 NE 7 19 g‘/

ROBERT F, CHANDLER, JR., ASSISTANT DIRECTOR
Dear Dr. Schlottfeldt: Caf MW

KENNETH WERNIMONT, ASSISTANT ADMINISTRATOR FOR AGRICULTURE
May I acknowledge your letter of December 10 £0. Dre-Miller with
the information regarding the two candidates your Local Committee
wishes to nominate for scholarchips to the Mexican Agricultural Program.
We would like to commend your committee for the selection of students
with the high academic standing their records show.

CABLE ADDRESS:

Soil conservation, the field in which they would like to work,
is not a field in which staff members of the Mexican Program give train-
ing, but agronomy, soils science and other subjects closely related to
soil conservation do form a part of the general program on the improve-
ment of the basic food crops in Mexico. If the nominees, Mr. Ubirajara
and Mr. Moura, would like to enter the Mexican Program on scholarships
in agronomy and soils science, we shall be glad to proceed with the
steps necessary for presenting to our Committee in New York the informa-
tion regarding their training, background and experience. Accordingly,
I am asking Dr. R. B. Watson of our Rio office to forward to you as soon
as possible the modified personal history and fellowship application
form which we use for recording the necessary data for scholars, and I
am also asking that he make the arrangements for these two students to
take a physical examination which they must pass satisfactorily before
they can fully qualify for scholarships.

When 21l of the information on the application f orms, which Dr.
Watson will forward to you, and when the results of the medical examina-
tion are before us, we shall present these documents to our Committee
in New York with the recommendation that action be taken promptly in order
that these young agronomos may be able to start their period of training
as early as possible in 1955, provided their qualifications have been found
to be satisfactory.

Please acknowledge receipt of this letter.

With best regards from Dr. Miller and me.

Very sincerely yours,
Dr. Carlos Socias Schlottfeldt

Johr%J. Mc elvey, Jr E
Escola Superior de Agricultura

Universidade Rural do Estado de Minas CGerais
Vicosa, Minas Gerais
BRAZIL



L/C88/2B Vigosa, January L, 1955
Informacoes

Mr, John J. McKelvey, Jr.
Pela Diretoria da ESA The Rockefeller Foundation

L9 West L49th Street

NEW _YORK 20 - U,S.A,

Dear Dr. McKelvey:

May I acknowledge your letter of December 20 to me.
I wish to inform you that I have sent copies of your letter to
the two boys who are now at home in Sao Paulo and Espirito Sap
to States, .

As soon as I have their answers I plan to write you
again about this matter.

Sincerely yours,

Elby o




